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Term 3 

NMPAT Woodwind Recital 

Hello everybody, 
 

LǘΩǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ нлмт ŀǘ ¢ƘŜ .ƭƛǎǎ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ  L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ǎƻ ƛƳǇǊŜǎǎŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ŀǘǘƛǘǳŘŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
children and the work they have been doing.  The staff have already sent lots of children along to my office with 
ǘƘŜ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƘŜȅΩǾŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǇƭŜŀǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǿŀǊŘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜŦŦƻǊǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ Ƴȅ ƴŜǿ ƘŜŀŘǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ 
ŎŜǊǘƛŦƛŎŀǘŜǎΦ  ¢ƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭƭ ōŜŜƴ ǾŜǊȅ ŦǊƛŜƴŘƭȅ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ Χ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǘƛŜƴǘΦ  aȅ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ ǘŀǊƎŜǘ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ 
ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΩǎ ƴŀƳŜ ōȅ 9ŀǎǘŜǊΦ  LΩƳ ƻƴ ǘǊŀŎƪΣ L ǘƘƛƴƪΣ ōǳǘ ƛǘ Ƴǳǎǘ ōŜ ǉǳƛǘŜ ŦǊǳǎǘǊŀǘƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜ 
ǘŜƭƭ ƳŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŀƳŜ ŀƎŀƛƴ Χ ŀƴŘ ŀƎŀƛƴ Χ ŀƴŘ ŀƎŀƛƴΗ  LǘΩǎ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜŜƴ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ƴƛŎŜ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎκŎŀǊŜǊǎ ōŜŦƻǊŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǿƘŜƴ LΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ŘǳǘȅΤ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŀǊƳ ǿƛshes of good luck and support are really appreciated.   
 

I am very lucky to have inherited such a dedicated and talented staff team too.  As you will see in this edition of the 
newsletter, the work that is going on in each class ς day-in and day-out ς is of a very high quality.  The teachers, 
teaching assistants and office staff have all worked really hard in making our Twitter launch a success too.   
 

Since arriving, L ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀŦŦ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ strength and 
its areas for development.  As part of this evaluation, I am keen to gather the views of parents and carers.  For this 
purpose, I have set up ŀƴ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ǉǳŜǎǘƛƻƴƴŀƛǊŜ όƛǘΩǎ ƛƴ ǘǿƻ ǇŀǊǘǎύΥ www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/QV7ZFXY and 
www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/QVGPGB6.  The survey will remain open for a week, closing on Monday 30

th
 January.  

It would be great to get the views of all parents/carers.   
 

In readiness for Safer Internet Day on 7
th

 February 2017, I have also included a safeguarding article in this edition of 
the newsletter about NSPCC resources that can be used to help keep children safe online.   
 

Finally, from all of the staff and children at The Bliss Charity School, I would like to send Mrs. Randall our very best 
wishes as she begins her maternity leave. 

Mr. Carter 

On Friday 13
th
 January, musicians from the Northamptonshire 

Music and Performing Arts Trust (NMPAT) performed woodwind 
concerts for Key Stage 2 (9:30 ς 10:30) and Key Stage 1/Reception 
(10:45 ς 11:30).  As well as hearing fantastic pieces of music, the 
children leant all about each instrument: the clarinet, the flute, the 
oboe, the bassoon and the French horn.  The theme tunes to 
Postman Pat, Wallace and Gromit, The Simpsons and Harry Potter 
were all very popular!  Thanks to Mrs. Bristow for organizing this 
event.   
 

 

http://www.bliss.northants.sch.uk/
http://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/QV7ZFXY
http://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/QVGPGB6
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Class 6 

Class 3 
 The children in Class 3 have been busy leaning all about 
Roald Dahl in literacy, whilst in art they have produced some 
absolutely amazing pictures. They created stunning self-
portraits by following a step-by-step guide, before carefully 
shading in pencil.  ΨhǳǊ [ƻŎŀƭ !ǊŜŀΩ ǘƻǇƛŎ Ƙŀǎ ǎŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ 
children undertaken lots of research about Nether Heyford 
and the children have even been out on The Green 
practising their map drawing skills.  

 

 

 

 

Class 5  
 

Term 3 Topics 

Class 6 have had a busy start to the term; they are working 
very hard and really pushing themselves as learners. After 
carrying out their own research, the children are currently 
writing fascinating biographies about people who have 
changed the world - these inspirational stories will be shared 
with parents/carers when they are complete. In science, the 
focus has been on fossils and the remarkable life of fossil-
hunter Mary Anning.  The children have drawn fossils in art, 
experimenting with different drawing techniques and media. 
They also had a visit from Mrs. Orton and her spiders to 
discuss the evolution and adaptation of these fascinating 
creatures.   

 

In literacy, Class 4 are busy learning about myths and legends 
and they are currently listening to the story of Beowulf (the 
Anglo-Saxon warrior).  The children will then write their own 
myths and legends ς keep an eye out for these on the Class 4 
web-page.  So far, the class have discovered why, when and how 
the Anglo-Saxons came to Britain and they are looking forward 
to making Anglo-Saxon passports next week.  The children also 
designed and made Anglo-Saxon brooches in art, which look 
fantastic!  In science, the class had great fun finding out all 
about solids and liquids and making ooblek! 
 

 

Class 5 have been exceedingly busy investigating life in Ancient 
Greece and comparing it to life today.  The children are now in 
the process of writing their own instructions for an Ancient 
Greek who has time-travellŜŘ ǘƻ нлмтΗ [ŜǘΩǎ ƘƻǇŜ these guides 
are more successful than the ŎƭŀǎǎΩ jam-sandwich making 
instructions!  /ƭŀǎǎ рΩǎ science work about space has really 
taken off (excuse the pun) and the children are very excited 
about their imminent visit to the National Space Centre to see if 
they can answer some of the many fantastic questions they 
have about this amazing topic.  Finally, presentation has been 
high on the agenda in Class 5 this term and it has already 
improved greatly in just a few weeks.  Well done, keep it up! 
 
 

 

http://www.bliss.northants.sch.uk/


Class Reception 
 
 

Class Reception started the term searching for 
bears. During Ψ.ŜŀǊ Iǳƴǘ ²eekΩΣ the children 
created their own story map and produced 
some amazing, independent writing by 
ƳŀƪƛƴƎ Ψ.ŜŀǊ IǳƴǘΩ ōƻƻƪǎΦ ¢ƘŜ Ŏƭŀǎǎ ǿŜ 
taught how to use the internet safely to 
search for information about polar bears and 
ƎǊƛȊȊƭȅ ōŜŀǊǎ Χ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜȅ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƭƻǘǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ 
amazing facts!  Over the next couple of 
weeks, learning will include looking at the 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƻǿƴ ōŜŀǊǎΣ ƎƻƛƴƎ ƻƴ ŀ ōŜŀǊ Ƙǳƴǘ ǘƻ 
the woods and having a teddy bearsΩ ǇƛŎƴƛŎΗ 
 

 

Class 2 Class 1  

Bikeability 

So far this term, Class 2 have already learnt to name the planets 
in order; researched the planets to make fact-sheets; and 
created the planets for our classroom display.  The children 
have also learnt about key space missions as well as the design 
of space rockets. They have then used this knowledge to help 
them to design their own rocket which they will be creating and 
launching into the air over the next few weeks. In literacy this 
week, the children have enjoyed helping Billy the Spaceman to 
convince his friend Bob that there really are aliens on the moon 
ōȅ ǿǊƛǘƛƴƎ ŀ ƭŜǘǘŜǊ ǘƻ ƘƛƳΦ [ŜǘΩǎ ƘƻǇŜ ƛǘ ǿƻǊƪǎΗ ¢ƻ ŜƳōŜŘ ƻǳǊ 
ΨwŜǎǇŜŎǘΩ ƳƻǘǘƻΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƘŀǾŜ ŀƭǎƻ ōŜŜƴ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ǘheir 
special object and discussing how we should treat items that 
are important to others. 

 

 

On Friday 6
th

 January 2017, 
children in Class 3 and Class 4 
had the opportunity to 
undertake a Level 1 Bikeability 
course, which focuses on 
basics of balance and control.  
The children did really well and 
Level 1 certificates and badges 
will be presented in our next 
KS2 celebration assembly.   

 

/ƭŀǎǎ м ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴŜǿ ǘƻǇƛŎ Ψ/ŀǊƴƛval of the 
!ƴƛƳŀƭǎΩΦ  9ŀŎƘ ǿŜŜƪΣ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ will rescue new animals and 
find out about them so they know how to look after them 
properly.  Two weeks ago, the children rescued Ruffles the dog, 
ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ŀ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ǿƘƻ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ƘƛƳ ŀƴȅƳƻǊe.  Emma 
and her dog, Toby, then came in to visit the class.  The children 
asked lots of questions and made posters to put up in the 
Animal Rescue Centre.  Last week, Class 1 recued a robin with a 
broken wing.  They found out about birds and made bird spotter 
books that can be used at home.  The children also learnt how to 
make bird food cakes to hang in their gardens. Class 1 cannot 
wait to find out which animals they will be rescuing next!   
 
 

 

 For more information go to   www.bliss.northants.sch.uk   or               @BlissCharitySch 
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Healthy Eating 

Safeguarding 
 

The NHS Change4Life ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ Ƙŀǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ƭŀǳƴŎƘŜŘ ŀ ƴŜǿ ΨCƻƻŘ {ƳŀǊǘΩ ŀǇǇ ǿƘƛŎƘ ŜƴŀōƭŜǎ ǳǎŜǊǎ ǘƻ ǎŎŀƴ ōŀǊŎƻŘŜǎ ǘƻ ŦƛƴŘ ƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ƳǳŎƘ 
sugar, saturated fat and salt is in every day food and drink.   The app is free to download and it comes with games and activities for 
children to complete, as well as hints and tips for making healthier meal choices.  The Change4Life website also has a great section on 
ΨIŜŀƭǘƘƛŜǊ [ǳƴŎƘōƻȄŜǎΩ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǘƛǇǎ ŀƴŘ ƛŘŜŀǎ - www.nhs.uk/change4life-beta/healthier-lunchboxes.   
 

On Monday 9
th

 January, Key Stage 1/Reception (9:00 ς 9:30) and Key Stage 2 
(9:30 ς 10:00) had an assembly with Pam from the NSPCC who delivered their 
ΨSpeak out, Stay safeΩ message.  During these assemblies, the children met 
Buddy ς the NSPCC mascot ς and they learnt: how to recognise signs of abuse; 
how to protect themselves from abuse; and how to get help from trusted 
adults, including the ChildLine service.  Pam then came back into school on 
Wednesday 18

th
 January to work more closely with Class 5 and Class 6 about 

more specific threats to young people as they get older, including staying safe 
online.   
 

To help parents/carers protect their children online, the NSPCC have created an 
app called Net Aware that keeps adults up-to-date on what's new in social 
networking.  The app empowers parents to make safe online choices for their 
children and protect them from potential threats.  Net Aware reviews the 
privacy settings, suitable ages and appropriate content for over 50 sites.  Net 
Aware is free to download.    
 
 

 

 

http://www.bliss.northants.sch.uk/
http://www.nhs.uk/change4life-beta/healthier-lunchboxes


For more information go to   www.bliss.northants.sch.uk   or               @BlissCharitySch 

 

Sports News 

Extra-Curricular Clubs 
There are lots of extra-curricular clubs running in school at the 
moment.  It is great to see so many children accessing these 
opportunities: 
 

 

Monday 
.ƻȅǎΩ Cƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ¢ŜŀƳ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ όмнΥмр ς 12:45) 
Dodgeball Club (3:15-4:00) 

 
Tuesday 

Pacesetter Dance Club (8:00 ς 8:45) 
KS1 Sports Club (3:15 ς 4:00) 
Mad Science (3:20 ς 4:20) 

 

Wednesday 
DƛǊƭǎΩ Cƻƻǘōŀƭƭ ¢ŜŀƳ ¢ǊŀƛƴƛƴƎ όмнΥмр ς 12:45) 
Fitness Club (3:15 ς 4:00) 

 

Thursday 
Hot Shots Basketball (8:00 ς 8:45) 
Book Buzz (3:15 ς 4:15) 

 
There are currently 11 spaces still available at the Pacesetter Dance Club on a Tuesday 

morning.  The cost is £4.00 per session.  If you would like to book on to this club please 

visit pacesettersports.co.uk/bookings or call 01604 686200. 

  

On Tuesday 10
th

 January 2017, The Bliss Charity School participated in the annual indoor athletics tournament at Campion Secondary 
School.  The competition was against seven other schools in the local cluster.   The boys and girls competed separately in a range of 
different events, including short and long distance running races, the long jump, the triple jump, the vertical jump, the ball push, the 
javelin and the speed bounce.  The team performed really well, displaying a high level of skill and talent on the track and in the field.  
In many events, the Bliss athletes finished first or second!  Overall, the team amassed 190 points, which meant they finished a very 
credible fourth ς exactly half-ǿŀȅΗ  ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƘƻ ǇŀǊǘƛŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
upcoming tournaments in the coming months.   
 
For when Bliss competes against other schools in the future, we are looking to purchase a new sports kit.  The current kit has served 
the school very well, but it is in need of updating.  If anyone is interested in funding ς or part-funding ς this new kit through company 
sponsorship please call Mr. Carter on 01327 340758 or email head@blisscharity.northants-ecl.gov.uk  
 

 

http://www.bliss.northants.sch.uk/
mailto:head@blisscharity.northants-ecl.gov.uk

